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PUBLIC NOTICE 
FIVE-YEAR REVIEW 
INSTALLATION RESTORATION SITES 26 AND 28 
FORMER NAVAL AIR STATION MOFFETT FIELD 
MOFFETT FIELD, CALIFORNIA 

 

 

The Department of the Navy (Navy) is currently conducting the Comprehensive Environmental Response, 
Compensation, and Liability Act (CERCLA) Five Year Review at the Former Naval Air Station (NAS) Moffett 
Field, California. The Former NAS Moffett Field is located 35 miles south of San Francisco and 10 miles north 
of San Jose. The Navy is conducting the Five-Year Review in accordance with the requirements of CERCLA 
Section 121(c). The purpose of the Five-Year Review is to determine whether the remedies selected for 
implementation in the Record of Decision (ROD) documents at Installation Restoration (IR) Sites 26 and 28 
are and remain protective of human health and the environment. 

 

IR Site 26: To evaluate a more effective remedy, the Navy discontinued groundwater extraction and treatment 
at Site 26, and completed a source-area characterization and treatability study in 2011. A Proposed Plan was 
completed in 2012, and a ROD Amendment for Site 26 was finalized in 2014 to amend the remedy to include 
in-situ bioremediation treatment, monitored natural attenuation (MNA), and institutional controls instead of the 
prior groundwater pump-and-treat remedy. A Remedial Design/Work Plan for the bioremediation was finalized 
in November 2018, and the project is currently underway. 

IR Site 28: In 2016, NASA assumed operational, maintenance, monitoring and reporting responsibilities for IR 
Site 28. The Navy is currently working on addressing vapor intrusion concerns related to the volatile organic 
compounds (VOCs) in shallow groundwater and possible remedies for the source areas associated with IR 
Site 28 (i.e., Building 88 Dry Cleaners and Traffic Island Area).  

 

The Navy plans to issue a Draft Five Year Review Report of findings to United States Environmental Protection 
Agency and California Regional Water Quality Control Board, San Francisco Bay Region for review; the final 
Report will be issued in February 2020.  The Navy will issue another Public Notice announcing the completion 
of the Five-Year Review.  Questions or comments on the preparation of this CERCLA Five-Year Review or 
other Navy environmental activities at the former NAS Moffett Field may be directed to: 

 

James Callian 

Naval Facilities Engineering Command (NAVFAC) 
Base Realignment and Closure Environmental Coordinator 
33000 Nixie Way, Bldg. 50 Ste. 207 
San Diego, CA 92147 
(619) 524-4603 
james.callian@navy.mil 

 

 
FOR MORE INFORMATION 
Additional information and key documents for sites at the Former NAS Moffett Field are available at 
www.bracpmo.navy.mil and at the locations listed below. 

 
Information Repository 
Mountain View Public Library 
585 Franklin Street  
Mountain View, CA 94041  
(650) 903-6887 
 

 
 

Administrative Record  
Contact: Ms. Diane Silva  
NAVFAC Southwest 
1220 Pacific Highway, Code EV33 
NBSD Bldg. 3519 
San Diego, CA 92123  
(619) 556-128

 


